
 
June 27, 2025  

 

Dear Residents, Families & Staff: 

 

July symbolizes the height of summer in the Northern Hemisphere, representing radiance, strength, and 
outdoor enjoyment. It's also associated with independence, freedom, and transformation, particularly due to 
the celebration of Independence Day in the United States.  The 4th of July commemorates the adoption of the 
Declaration of Independence by the Continental Congress in 1776, declaring the thirteen American colonies 
free from British rule. While the Continental Congress voted for independence on July 2nd, the Declaration, 
primarily drafted by Thomas Jefferson, was formally adopted on July 4th.  Hope everyone enjoys the upcoming 
holiday but please pay attention to any heat advisories that may be issued. 
 
July 4th Parade 
The Recreation Department will escort all Care Center residents who would like to attend the Marple Newtown 
Independence Day Parade on Thursday, July 4th (weather permitting).  The parade starts at St. Albans Circle at 
10:00 a.m. and passes Dunwoody at approximately 10:15 a.m.  Residents will be able to view the parade from 
the area along West Chester Pike near the schoolhouse.  Family members are welcome to watch the parade 
with their loved one.  
 
Dining Services 
On Friday, July 4th, Dining Services will operate on normal dining hours, serving lunch and dinner as scheduled. 
Residents can enjoy a special July 4th Independence Day dinner menu, featuring an Action Burger Station 
starting at 5:00 PM. 
 
Change in Housekeeping Schedule June 30th – July 4th 

• Monday June 30th, Monday residents will receive regular scheduled housekeeping services. 

• Tuesday, July 1st residents regularly scheduled for Tuesday will not receive housekeeping services 

but will have their linens dropped off.    

• Tuesday, July 1st, Wednesday scheduled residents will receive housekeeping services. 

• Wednesday July 2nd,  Thursday residents will receive housekeeping services. 

• Thursday July 3rd, Friday residents will receive housekeeping services  

• Friday July 4th – no services. EVS (Housekeeping) is off for the July 4th Holiday  

 

Health & Wellness 

If you have a June birthday and have not turned in your updated medication list to Health & Wellness, please do 

so by Monday, June 30th. 

 

Blood Drive Success 

On June 22nd, Dunwoody partnered with the American Red Cross to host a blood drive.  Thanks to residents, 

staff and community participants, we collected a total of 22 units, which will directly help up to 66 patients in 

need. 

 

Infection Control 

No Residential nor any Care Center residents are positive for COVID at this time.  No staff members are 
positive.  
 
Best regards, 
Maureen  

https://www.google.com/search?rlz=1C1RXMK_enUS981US981&sca_esv=abfa54d360d79d5a&cs=0&sxsrf=AE3TifM0sCC8tJcMkpL6JjkZtGuzp2ldNA:1751035933547&q=Independence+Day&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwjQ27mW7ZGOAxWnElkFHRHUM9YQxccNegQIBRAB
https://www.google.com/search?sca_esv=4b84b8dc141b1491&rlz=1C1RXMK_enUS981US981&sxsrf=AE3TifNCVZcVgZTAb9cYY25USfmROOaW0w:1751035328387&q=Thomas+Jefferson&sa=X&sqi=2&ved=2ahUKEwjFkfP16pGOAxVtLFkFHfORKT8QxccNegUI2QEQAQ

